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January 2022 Prayer Letter 
             

                Teen Retreat: 

 
 

                                                               Family Update: 

              

              
 

Kids Christmas Party: 

  
 

 

 
 

 
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray for the church plant as we work on plans for the coming year 
- Pray for our teens and kids’ programs  

The past month has been a busy one 
for our church.   We planned a Christmas 
party, new years party, Kids Christmas party, 
and a teen retreat.  For the teen retreat, I was 
pleased that we had 18 teens from our 
church come to play games, listen to 
preaching, and have fellowship with other 
Christian teenagers.  We are starting to have 
a good group of faithful teens that are 
growing in their faith.      

       Last month we had a great Christmas as a 
family here in Burkina Faso.  The Burkinabe’s 
celebrate Christmas by going house to house 
visiting friends and family.  We cooked and 
hosted people from our church in our home.  
We had many visitors from the church and a 
few neighbors and other friends stop by to say 
hello.  We also had a Christmas eve service at 
our church had some first-time visitors 
including some of the member’s families that 
we have been praying would visit the church. 

 
 
 

The kid’s Christmas party was a huge success.  We had over 500 children attend 
and many parents came to just observe and see what was going on.  I preached about 
having your name written in the Lambs book of Life.  Each of the kids got a small 
Christmas gift with an invitation to give to their parents to come and visit our church.  
Thank you to all those who gave to make this a special Christmas for these children! 


